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ART COMPETITION TO REMEMBER OUR ANZACS 

 
Students across NSW are encouraged to get creative as the NSW Government 
together with RSL NSW launches an art competition to commemorate the 70th 
anniversary of the RSL and Schools Remember ANZAC Commemoration next year. 
 
Minister for Education and Early Learning Sarah Mitchell is encouraging students to 
speak to their school and submit a design that will feature on the 2023 program and 
at an exhibition at the Anzac Memorial in Hyde Park.  
 
“The NSW Government and the Department of Education has co-hosted this service 
with RSL NSW for 70 years, and we want to acknowledge this anniversary with a 
commemorative program to which the students in New South Wales can contribute,” 
Ms Mitchell said. 
 
“I invite any student across all three education sectors to participate and have the 
opportunity to be selected to have their artwork featured on the 2023 service program.”  
 
Minister for Transport and Veterans David Elliott said the annual commemoration at 
the Anzac Memorial in Hyde Park aims to educate and encourage younger Australians 
to learn about Australia’s military history, whilst paying respect to the service and 
sacrifice of servicemen and servicewomen.  
 
“This art competition is a great way for students in New South Wales to learn about 
our military history and design an artwork that reflects what it means to them. It could 
be about a family member who served in World War One, or a symbol of their service 
to our nation,” Mr Elliott said.  
 
“The annual RSL and Schools Remember ANZAC proceedings are incomparable, as 
they’re delivered entirely by school students including the Master of Ceremonies, 
keynote address, readings, and musical accompaniment.” 
 
RSL NSW President Ray James said it was critical for the RSL to work with the 
Department of Education to ensure school students understood why Australians 
commemorated the service and sacrifice of those who have served in the Australian 
Defence Force.  
 
“Commemorating significant moments in our military history is vital to Australia, as a 
people, a community, and a nation. RSL NSW takes this responsibility incredibly 
seriously as the custodians of the Anzac spirit. Future generations should never forget 
that the freedom they enjoy in Australia has been protected by the men and women 
who served in our armed and allied forces.” Mr James said. 



 
The RSL and Schools Remember ANZAC Commemoration was first held in 1953, co-
hosted by RSL NSW and the Department of Education. Over the years the service has 
expanded to Catholic Schools NSW and the Association of Independent Schools 
NSW. 
 
For more information including the guidelines, how to submit artwork, judging and 
FAQs please visit  
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http://www.rslnsw.org.au/artcompetition/

